
    

Hi Everyone.    Please let me know if you have any questions. 

 

Water Levels 

Attached with this managers’ report is a damage claim assessment from Wade Eldean 
resulting from high water levels.  This damage claim is to the Ottawa County Water 
Resources Commissioner office through the established drain district in that area.  At a 
recent county drain meeting, Mr. Eldean indicated he was planning on petitioning the 
district for an engineering study on how to address the high lake levels.   

Recently, Mr. John Gronberg also indicated that the Macatawa Park Association desires 
to discuss and identify if there are any solutions to the high lake levels.  They also may 
be involved in a petition effort.   

Currently, I am not aware of any strategies that would be effective in mitigating the high 
lake levels.  In general, it is an area far removed from my knowledge base.  I intend to 
have some conversations with Joe Bush if there are any ideas that have been 
discussed.  At present, I do not see a path-way for the Township to provide any relief.  I 
also am still of the belief that the Township should not be the petitioner / instigator of 
any engineered solution.  I will certainly keep you posted. 

 

Lake Michigan Erosion 

As I have sent out, we have a house in eminent danger of collapse on the lakeshore.   I 
will keep everyone posted on new developments. 

 

Water Utility 

Contract negotiations are ongoing.  We are also working on the communications 
documents and phone scripts for when residents enquire on how and why the Township 
is divesting its water utility.  
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As I have previously mentioned, the February meeting will include a lengthy closed 
session on this topic.  Please let me know if you have any questions prior. 

 

Parks 

The parks team met with Consumers Electric regarding lighting design at Winstrom 
Park.  We are analyzing removing and consolidating some large utility light poles.  With 
the savings, we are looking into designing some bollard and pedestrian level LED or 
solar around the new playground area.   

 

Street Light Assessments 

I met with the president of Leisure Acres subdivision, adjacent to Tiffany Shores.  
During this meeting, we discovered that it is likely their subdivision has been double 
billed for street light lighting.  We are working to confirm that with certainty.  Once that is 
done, we will need to look at a good faith and fair reimbursement for their double 
payment.  While we cannot and should not go back to the beginning, some number of 
years will need to be negotiated. I will keep you posted on the progress of this issue.   

 

Riley Shores Drainage Meeting 

The Riley Shores drainage meeting was a success.  It is a perfect example of how 
important it is to dialogue with residents on issues, even ones that may be contentious.  
I thought it might be a difficult meeting, with fingers pointed in the direction of a resident 
who built a house on what was supposed to be a drainage area.  Instead, the 
neighborhood had valuable discussions on the severity of the flooding, the cost benefit 
analysis of creating a drainage district, and the need for additional data.  Joe Bush’s 
office will be providing Prein & Newhof with monitoring wells to provide additional data 
in the winter / spring months.  This will help us determine the best course of action 
moving forward. Hopefully, the data will point us in a direction where the solution is 
cheaper than we have originally identified.  

 

Airport Fact Sheet and Sign Issues 

The airport fact sheet is on our website.  It will also be emailed shortly in our online 
newsletter.  



I have informed the airport that any sign information displayed needs to be approved by 
myself first.  Also, the Airport requested to hold a fundraiser for the Chad Tough 
Foundation.  Although I did not say no, I did encourage them to contact the fairgrounds.  
The fairgrounds has the capacity and infrastructure for these type of requests / events.  
In the future, the Board may want to consider a policy on this type of issue. 
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